SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
TUESDAY, AUGUST 14, 2018 – 12:00 NOON
   125  W. Hickory St. (City Hall)

Ponchatoula, LA 70454
MINUTES REGULAR MEETING
President Daryl Ferrara called the Regular Meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Tuesday, August 14, 2018 at the office of City Hall, 125 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana.
Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary, gave the invocation and Commissioner Daniels II followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present:   Don Boihem, Cheryl Brumfield, James Wes Daniels II, Ernie Drake III, Daryl Ferrara, and Wm. Joubert.           
Commissioner Absent:  None
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary; Amy Brennan ; The Ponchatoula Times, Don Ellzey; Hammond Daily Star, Gary LaGrange, Brenda Harris, Karen Bates, Donald Bates, Michelle P. Hebert, Joey Hebert, George Coxen, Brande Coxen, James Nelson, A.J. Bodker, Ginger B. Cangelosi, Melissa T. Bordelon, Matt Bullinger, Gary LaGrange, Lauren Langlois, and Caroline Grueskin, Kim Coates, Hank Temento, Paul Kluka, Ed Bodker and Frank Neelis
President Ferrara welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending. Prior to the adoption of the Agenda he asked that a motion be made to amend the August 14, 2018 Meeting Agenda to include

the July 31,2018 Financial Report. 
It was moved by Commissioner Daniels II and seconded by Commissioner Joubert that the Commission approve an amendment to the Agenda to include the July 31, 2018 financials. Motion passed. Roll call vote. Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent
President Ferrara asked for a motion for approval of the July 10, 2018 Commission Meeting Minutes.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

It was moved by Commissioner Brumfield and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes of the July 10, 2018 meeting, as presented. 
Motion passed. Roll call: Yeas: 6   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 0
TREASURER’S REPORT:
Commissioner/Treasurer Brumfield presented the Financial Reports for the month ending June 30, 2018. She  reported on Y-T-D Actual  reporting that the Income Statement total revenues were $288,747.86 and total expenses were $ 315,918.96 leaving a negative net income of $27,171.10 .  The Balance Sheet report showed Total Assets $ 7,873,739.13  and Total Liabilities $545,232.86  & Total Capital were $7,328,506.27 for period, ending June 30, 2018.
The Income Statement Y-T-D Actual for the month ending July 31,2018 Income Statement showed

total revenues were $310,399.72 total expenses were $367,991.04 leaving a negative net income of

$57,591.32 .The Balance Sheet report showed Total Assets $7,842,567.55 and Total Liabilities 
$544,481.50 Total Capital were $7,298.086.05 for period ending July 31, 2018.
It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission approves the financial reports for the periods ending June 30, 2018, and July 31, 2018, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 6  Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert   Nays: 0  Absent: 0
OLD BUSINESS: 

1. DOTD- Port Priority State Project: SPN-578-53-0012/H.003600 (323)

                    Bulkhead, Yard Hard Surfacing and Rail improvements, Phase III
Port Director/CEO Patrick Dufresne, reported that the Floodwall Project is basically, 5% – 10%,  

near completion. The remaining work that’s within the 25’ CN rail bridge, requires CN security/safety  personnel, prior to completion of the floodwall. The director introduced Matt Bullinger, CN Account Manager, and the Port’s CN Representative. Mr. Bullinger was asked to give an update on a recent meeting regarding a potential railcar storage operation at the terminal. A brief report was given on the status of pending railcars and the importance of the Port of Manchac. CN is in the process of re-vamping some old wooden rail bridges and possibly build two new bridges along I-10 in the Spillway and considering the Port Manchac terminal as a staging area to store equipment, material/supplies.  He also reported/updated everyone on CN’s past involvement with the port director for  trans-loading containers at Port Manchac saying that  the plastic industry shipments  are increasing and stuffing containers and hopper cars with products/commodities going overseas is a big business.  Various chemical plants along the river are being contacted relative to marketing their railcar movements to the Port of New Orleans a part of the tans-loading process to handle the pellets and resins by Barge, Rail & Truck. In concluding Mr. Bullinger stated that Port Manchac is a logistically good area and has opportunities for transloading cargo since its adjacent to the CN mainline. CN is focusing on the polymer pellet/resin industries as a future commodity for containerized inter-modal operations.
President Ferrara questioned the large quantity of railcars now stored at the Port facility and asked the port director to elaborate on the existing railcars for public information purposes.  The current Railcars at the port site are railcars being stored for a liquid bulk transloading chemical company operation on the West Bank.  From time to time a company will lease track space when they have an excess amount of railcars at their facility or doing maintenance work and need rental track space. The port has 6,000 feet of storage track and it’s a great source of income for the port and a great use of the port’s infrastructure. Basically, the client handles the transloading and it does not interfere with the day to day operations at the port facility. Also mentioned was the recent tour of the Port Manchac facility by the following organizations: Save Manchac Coalition, Audubon Society, Gulf Restoration Network, Lake Pontchartrain Basin Foundation, and Sierra Club. The director thanked Premier Chemical’s, current port tenant, for illustrating their business operations and the tour was a very productive visit. Ms. Kim Coates was also acknowledged for assisting in arranging the visit. Mr. George Coxen, Manchac Fire Department Chief, was also a visitor on the port site tour and reported on the infrastructure improvements made to the boat launch, saying the launch meets first responders approval.
2. Prospective Tenant and Marketing Consultant Update 

Gary LaGrange, Port Marketing Consultant, responded to President Ferrara’s good questions relative to why Baton Rouge is drawing more attention to the Polymer Pellet/Resin industries versus Port Manchac and what is Port Manchac’s position relative to acquiring federal funding? A brief summary of the reasons were the following: Baton Rouge is located on the Mississippi River and was first to jump on the band wagon for federal funding with the Port of New Orleans. 
Both ports teamed up together to cover the federal destinations funding, known as the ”Big River Coalition” which allows eligibility for federal funds for port infrastructure improvement projects. 
All ports along the lower Mississippi River, including inland ports are eligible to apply for federal destination funding for port infrastructure improvements.  A case scenario was given relative to SEACOR Marine out of Memphis, TN to Baton Rouge, LA. Empty containers coming out of St. Louis to Chicago and Memphis are put on a barge then empties go to Baton Rouge and filled with products such as pellets and resin to various chemical plants then brought to New Orleans, where they are taken off the barge and put onto a ship for exporting.  Baton Rouge was in the position to receive federal grant funding amounting to $2.5 million and recently they received another $2.5 million in funds making a total of $5 million over a four or five year period for anticipated port infrastructure improvements at the Port of Baton Rouge.  In concluding, he stated geographically it puts Port Manchac intermodal terminal in position with past/future port infrastructure improvements, but there is still a need for heavy duty capacity for on/off trans-loading equipment, ideally a crane, to handle cargo/products. There are a number of other factors that are a hand and glove type situations to consider when handling cargo by Barge, Rail & Truck. A related site visit is now being planned with a potential prospect that has an interest in the Port Manchac intermodal terminal. The port director added a point to President Ferrara question stating that the laydown storage pad project that was added in addition to the terminal roadway improvements were big assets to the port. The next step would be a crane, in terms of a marketing tool, as previously discussed in the past. On that note the port director said that the port has a pending DOTD grant that could be utilized to help facilitate crane infrastructure to help compliment private investments. Matt Bullinger’s comments were relative to CN rail shipments and how over the years I-10 truck traffic has become a congested roadway in the New Orleans area. Barge traffic at the port could be the most efficient and economical way to handle containerized export cargo. There are no environmental concerns regarding the polymer pellets shipments that go overseas and manufactured into various items such as Tupperware, computer, and car parts. The port director’s comments were relative to a recent Polymer Pellet conference he had attended in Houston reporting that it is now a trillion dollar industry and companies like Dow Chemical, Syntec, Formosa etc. were encouraged at the conference to have multiple trans-loading logistic locations. 

Ms. Kim Coates with Save our Manchac Coalition asked to address the Commission to present  a news article/letter, (as FYI), regarding a Press Release article relative to a New York State Department Of Transportation providing federal grant funds in the amount $19 million for port improvement/ designed construction for an inland port to get container traffic out of the Port of NY/NJ.  The concept was to reduce congestion and improve port efficiency. She wanted to share this information, knowing that the information she was presenting had been previously discussed regarding the Port Manchac facility as a location for potential containerized cargo which has some logic, as the port marketing consultant stated earlier in the meeting, since Port Manchac exist near a rail line, and interstates I-55, I-I2 and I-10, serving areas such as, Slidell, Hammond, Manchac, Baton Rouge and New Orleans and involves other inland Port activities. After concluding the FYI report the Commission thanked Ms. Coates for her input and was told that the Port Manchac facility is part of the Louisiana statewide cargo transportation plan.

The port director, Patrick Dufresne and Gary LaGrange, Port’s Marketing Consultant, elaborated on their recent meeting with the LA Department of Transportation’s Secretary to clarify issues regarding the letter sent on July 10, 2018, via e-mail. All in all consultant LaGrange said that DOTD’s Secretary, Shawn Wilson, Ph D was responsive in clarifying the verbiage in the correspondence received by Mr. Thomas M. Clark, Commissioner Office of Multimodal Commerce and would like to review the Act of Donation documents and also apologized for the confusion that resulted from the letter prior to it’s review by the Commission. Commissioner Joubert reminded all that the attorney general’s opinion is about “if” the Commission can rent out the entire port. 
President Ferrara asked/requested that Commissioner/Secretary Drake III read the letter, for the Port record  the LA-DOTD letter received, an hour, prior to their July 10, 2018 Commission meeting.

The following is a copy of the letter, in question, that was read by Secretary Drake III:
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a) Attorney General Opinion Request
At the July 10, 2018 Commission meeting, a resolution was approved by the Commission to allow the Port’s legal counsel, Andre Coudrain to write a letter to the Attorney General requesting his opinion if the Commission had the authority to build or allow a hotel and residential development at the port’s existing 40 acres.  A reply was received from the attorney general’s office, dated July 23, 2018, to Andre Coudrain requesting that a formal resolution be submitted by a member/officer of the governing Port authority before the attorney general could respond to Mr. Coudrain transmittal of July 17, 2018. President Ferrara was on vacation that week and signed the document August 6th when he returned. The Louisiana Attorney General  office now has the executed document requesting an opinion and is now researching the issue to respond to the Commission’s request for an opinion. 
3.  Invoice Payment Approval
Commissioner/Treasurer Brumfield presented the August 14, 2018 invoices for Commissioner’s review and payment approval.
1. M & R Resources, L.L.C.  Inv. 2860 Amt. $ 3,716.62   & Inv. 2892 – Amt. $ 1,391.55

2.  Pinell & Martinez, L.L.C.  Invoice 11499  (Audit 2017)  Amt. $6,000.00

3 .  Ponchatoula Times – Inv. # 8070673   amt. $131.52

4. Cash Coudrain & Sandage  Inv.112379  Matter# 4623-4  Amt. $300.00                                                   

                                                 Inv. 112378  Matter # 4623-1 Amt. $600.00




 Inv. 112380 Matter 4623-6 Amt. $2,314.66

5.  Tycer  Ready Mix, Inc. – Invoice #62086   Amt. $2,420.00

6   Gary LaGrange & Associates, LLC  Inv. 67  Amt. $750.00  -( July 10, 2018 – August 13, 2018)

It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Drake III, that the

Commission approve the August invoices for payment, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert   Nays: 0 Absent: 0
New Business:
1. Greater Hammond Chamber of Commerce
Ms. Melissa Bordelon, Pres. and CEO of the Greater Hammond Chamber presented an invitation requesting that the Port Commission join the Greater Hammond Chamber of Commerce. President Ferrara reported that in discussion with the port director and other commissioners, the STPPC is a current member of the Ponchatoula Chamber and will need clarification, as a state agency, if it is permissible/allowed to join a civic organization prior to committing to a membership in the Greater Hammond Chamber of Commerce. Ms. Bordelon gave a brief history about the many economic  opportunities the Greater Hammond Chamber has to offer towards building business community relationships.  In closing, she thanked the Commission for their time and consideration of the invitation to join. 
The port director announced that the Port’s annual audit review will be given at the September 11, 2018 meeting and in the meantime he will seek confirmation on the stipulations/guidelines in regards to the legality for joining civic organization’s.
Remarks:
Patrick Dufresne, port director thanked everyone for their time and attendance at the meeting. 

On behalf of the Port Commission an award was presented to Helen A. Muller, Administrative Secretary, in appreciation of her 30 years of dedicated service to the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission serving 1988-2018. She thanked everyone for the congratulations extended to her and

reported that the Port is heading in the right direction and its still a pleasure serving on the Commission.

President Ferrara asked that the office staff update the Commission website relative to current e-mail, phone numbers and other variables/pertinent information. The port director reported that a new webpage is in the process of being updated as of this meeting. President Ferrara also extend his appreciation to those in attendance. He asked for a motion to adjourn.

 It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the meeting be adjourned. Motion passed. Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:45pm.
___________________________

    ___________________________
Ernie Drake III, Secretary STPPC                             Daryl Ferrara, President STPPC                                               
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